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26 Sunday in Ordinary Time Greetings,                                                               October 1, 2017 
 

Welcome to our 2nd mail out bulletin… We want to spread the message of Jesus with all  
the members of St Philip’s and St Charles. This bulletin contains many articles and offers 
opportunities for us  to be with and for others.  

Our readings for this weekend ask what is your opinion, what is your attitude; there is no 
question Scripture calls us have the attitude of Jesus Christ. We all know someone or have heard 
from someone: “they (you) have an attitude!” Life experiences influence our attitude. Generally, 
our attitude can range from harsh to courteous. Two quotes from Pope Francis ring true: “Let 
your week reflect the God you worship on Sunday” and “We are the voice of Jesus Christ in the 
world today”. Both statements are challenging and if they are true, then we might need to reflect 
on how we react to others. Do we see Jesus in the other person or is the other person just in the 
way or wanting to get something out of us?  
   So what is your attitude or what is your opinion? Does every person have a story to tell and 
is it worth taking the time to listen to the story? Does every person have a reason to be thankful or 
a need they would like our help in praying for? Would it make a difference if at the end of Mass, 
we turned to one another and said: What are you thankful for today or can I pray for you or 
something important to you today? Would it make a difference? When I asked a young woman in 
our parish, she said: it would depend on your attitude… She wondered if people would even do 
such a thing, so I ask: would you, do it?  

Interesting story: Ruth went to her mail box and found one letter.  Odd, no stamp, no 
postmark, only her name and address. It read: Dear Ruth: I`m going to be in your neighborhood 
Saturday afternoon and I'd like to stop by for a visit. Love Always, Jesus. Her hands shook. "Why 
would the Lord want to visit me? I’m nobody special." Ruth remembered: “I don't have anything 
to offer. I'll run to the store and buy something for dinner." She counted her money.  Five dollars 
and forty cents.  "Well, I can get some bread and cold cuts, at least." She threw on her coat and 
hurried to the store. A loaf of French bread, a ½ pound of sliced turkey, and a carton of milk… 
leaving a total twelve cents to last until Monday. She headed home, her meager offerings under 
her arm. "Hey lady, can you help us?" Ruth was absorbed in her plans, she didn’t notice.   

A man and a woman, both dressed in rags "Look lady, I ain't got a job, ya know, and my 
wife and I have been living out here on the street, and, well, now it's getting cold and we're 
getting kinda hungry and, well, if you could help us.  Lady, we'd really appreciate it." Ruth 
looked at them, both were dirty, they smelled bad and she was certain that they could get work if 
they wanted to. "Sir, I'd like to help you, but I'm a poor woman.  All I have is a few cold cuts and 
bread, and I'm having an important guest for dinner tonight and I was planning on serving that to 
Him." "Yeah, okay lady, I understand.  Thanks anyway." The man and woman held hands and 
headed into the alley. As they left, Ruth felt a twinge in her heart. "Sir, wait!" The couple stopped 
and turned. She said:  "Look, take this food.  I'll figure out something else for my guest." He took 
the bag. "Thank you, lady!" "Yes, thank you!" Said the man's shivering wife. Ruth said: "You 
know, I've got another coat at home.  Here take this one." Ruth placed her coat over the woman's 
shoulders.  Then smiling, she turned and walked home...without her coat and with nothing to 
serve her guest. " Ruth was chilled at her front door and worried too. The Lord was coming to 
visit and she didn't have anything to offer Him. She placed the key in the lock and noticed another 
envelope in her mailbox. "That's odd. Mail twice in one day" She read the new letter: Dear Ruth: 
It was so good to see you again.  Thank you for the lovely meal and the beautiful coat. Love 
Always Jesus. The air was cold, but even without her coat, Ruth no longer noticed. 

What is your attitude or what is your opinion? How does it affect the way we act on the 
words of Pope Francis: “Let Your week reflect the God you worship on Sunday” and “We are the 
voice of Jesus Christ in the world today”?  

 

Blessings on your Day! Fr Chuck 



Monday, Oct 2 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Deacon John Schuiling 
 

Tuesday, Oct 3 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Julie Sikorski    

Wednesday, Oct 4 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Walt Wizner 
 

Thursday, Oct 5 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Doug Tacheny 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood)      

Friday, Oct 6 
  8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Dcn. Robb Naylor 
 

Saturday, Oct 7 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Art & Pearl Keenan 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Jane Senger    

Sunday, Oct 8 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Don Sweeney 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: +Ray Rasmus 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Mary Boell 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, 
Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine 
Louvar, James Marcotte, Elizabeth Mathews, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of October 2 to 8 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of October 2 to 8 

Monday, Oct 2 
● Zec 8:1-8 
● Ps 102:2,16-23 
● Mt 18:1-5,10 
 

Tuesday, Oct 3 
● Zec 8:20-23 
● Ps 87:1-7 
● Lk 9:51-56 

 

Wednesday, Oct 4 
● Neh 2:1-8 
● Ps 137:1-6 
● Lk 9:57-62 
 

Thursday, Oct 5 
● Neh 8:1-4a,5-6,7b-12 
● Ps 19:8-11 
● Lk 10:1-12 
 

Friday, Oct 6 
● Bar 1:15-22 
● Ps 79:1-5,8-9 
● Lk 10:13-16 
 

Saturday, Oct 7 
● Bar 4:5-12,27-29 
● Ps 69:33-37 
● Lk 10:17-24 
 

Sunday, Oct 8 
● Is 5:1-7 
● Ps 80:9,12-16,19-20 
● Phil 4:6-9 
● Mt 21:33-43 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 
Baptism Preparation Class 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on October 15. Please call the Parish Office 
at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes through 
the waters of baptism Amelia Maria Wiering, daughter 
of Andrew & Mandy Wiering. May she be filled with the 
Holy Spirit. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of  
David O’Brien. May he find rest and peace and may 
his family find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

  Taste oF Faith 
  

   The day has arrived! Enjoy all that the 
         St. Philip’s Fall Festival  has to offer  
              from 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. on  
                    Sunday, October 1!  
                                                  

                       Fun for the whole family! 

Pro-Life Presentation — All are welcome! 
Minnesota citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) will offer a brief 
pro-life presentation on Saturday, October 7, 11 AM at St. 
Philip’s. You will learn about how to help pregnant women in 
need, Minnesota abortion statistics, efforts to overturn our law 
against assisted suicide, and more. Discover how you can make 
a difference in protecting innocent human life. Enjoy lunch 
prepared by the Knights of Columbus. 

New Class: “Digging Deeper” 
 

Why are you Catholic? Did you ever wish you had an answer to 
someone challenging your faith?  Do you know someone who 
has left the faith?  “Digging Deeper” will help you find the 
answers and learn a simple three-part approach to a non-
confrontational method of answering for your faith.  There will 
be five sessions on Thursdays, October 19th – November 16th at 
5:30 PM.  The cost of the materials is $17.00.  Pre-registration is 
required.  Call Judith Selby at 218-987-2344.  Space is limited.  
Early registration is encouraged.  The deadline to sign up is 
October 4th. 



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

FAITH FORMATION 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

FIRST RECONCILIATION PARENT SESSION 
There is one more opportunity to attend a First Reconciliation 
Parent Session; Thursday, October 5 at 5:30 PM in the Church.  
This session is for parents who will be preparing their child (2nd 
grade or older) for First Reconciliation this year. It is the policy 
of the Diocese of Crookston that the reception of the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation precedes the reception of First Eucharist. A 
parent must attend one of the sessions in order for the child to 
receive the sacrament, regardless if you have attended a session 
in the past.  These sessions will be the only parent session 
offered for First Reconciliation this year.  Contact Kris Jensen  
if you have questions at 441-4944.   

St. Philip’s Faith Formation offers Faith Formation classes to 
assist parents in the faith formation of their child(ren).  Faith 
Formation classes are primarily for children/youth in grades 1 
through 11 who attend public school or home schooled; 
however any child/youth is welcome to attend.  We also offer 
adaptive Faith Formation for children in grades 1-8 with special 
needs, which allows children to experience Catholic faith 
formation in a way that is best suited to their needs.  Preschool 
Sunday School is offered on Sunday mornings from 9:00 - 10:00 
a.m. for children three by September 1, 2017 through five years 
old, who are not attending Kindergarten.  Children’s Liturgy of 
the Word is held during the 9:00 a.m. Mass for Kindergarten and 
First grade children. Registration is needed to attend, except 
for Children’s Liturgy of the Word.  Faith Formation classes 
start Wednesday, October 4th for children in grades 1-11 
and Sunday October 8 for Preschool Sunday School and 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word.  St. Philip’s Faith Formation is 
proud to be your partner in sharing the Catholic faith with your 
child. Please contact Kris Jensen 441-4944 or Luke Alexander 
441-4908 for additional information. 

Singles of St. Philip’s Unite!  When?  Saturday, Oct 7 @ 
6:30 PM in the St. Kateri Room. Let’s get together to support 
each other, share some study of scripture or Christian books, 
share friendship and activities.  Let us build the community that 
Christ wants us to have and be connected within.  (If you don’t 
feel the need for companionship, great – then, come to support 
those who do!)  We’ll share some pizza, conversation, and ideas 
for the future of this group.  If interested, there is an opportu-
nity to go Contra Dancing, later. Questions/ideas to share?  
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org   
or Nancy @ 441-4907. 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                    $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):   $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                               $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                       $ 20,513.00 
      

Total Actual Contributions, Week #13        $ 16,000.37 
             (Weekend of 9/24/17) 
 

 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $238,397.23   ~   Current: $254,766.01 

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Sept 23   5:30 p.m.    271 
Sept 24   7:30 a.m. 212  
Sept 24    9:00 a.m. 392  
Sept 24   11:00 a.m. 309  
Sept 24   6:30 p.m.                                104                                  

To all parishioners of St. Philip’s… 
 

Fr. Mike Patnode has retired and moved back to Bemidji. 
He is hosting an Open House at his new home on  
 

Sunday, October 15 from 2 to 5 PM 
 

Come bid him “Welcome Home”— All are invited! 
 

1103 Bunchberry Lane NE, Bemidji, MN 

Bible Study Groups...  If you are the facilitator for your 
group, would you please contact Nancy by phone or email?  
(218) 441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org Your help  
is needed in completing a survey of materials used & group  
members. 
 

Interested in a Bible Study? Let me know what you are 
looking for.  What is your desired focus; do you already have, 
or need to find others; how many sessions (1, 6, 8, …24); length 
of session (1-3 hours)?  We can find something to fit your  
interests.  Please email or call Nancy at (218) 441-4907 or 
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org. 
 

Do you want to become the change you wish to see 
in this world? Learn more about our St. Vincent de Paul 
group at St. Philip’s. Information & training will be offered on 
Saturday, 10/21/17 from 9:00-10:00 AM or Thursday, 10/26/17 
from 6:30-7:30 PM. Call our help line at 218-368- 6606 for  
information or questions. 

Lawsuit Update 
The Diocese of Crookston is providing updated information  
on the case that had been filed against Bishop Hoeppner.  For 
details go to: www.crookston.org. The 2 counts against Bishop 
Hoeppner have been settled. We anticipate hearing soon from 
the court regarding the counts against the diocese regarding 
nuisance and negligence. Please continue to pray for all vic-
tims of abuse, that they may receive assistance in healing and 
that all abusers are open to the mercy of God. 

Young, single adult? Working, BSU/NTC Student?  
If you haven’t already been contacted to join the group, please 
contact Nancy @ ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-441-
4907. We’ve experienced Mass & Meals (M&M Nights) together, 
good company & discussions, hiking, canoeing, Contra Dancing 
and plan to do so much more. We generally meet Tuesdays, 6-8 
for M&M Night (Mass & Meal) and the 2nd, 4th, & 5th Sundays, 
10:30-2 for M&M&More! (Mass, Meal, & Activity) However, I 
can’t invite you if you don’t contact me!  Please respond? 
Friends welcomed! 



3 Great Saints for marriage, Family, & Life 
The saints are those whose lives inspire us to be disciples of Jesus Christ.  Over the course of the three evenings,    
        Deacon Mark Krejci will reflect on three saints and how they each teach us something unique about marriage,       
               family and how to live our life as children of God. A mission is meant to be a time for parish prayer and                             
                    reflection.  Deacon Krejci will present a reflection on a theme each day and that presentation will be    
                       set within time of adoration and prayer. The reflections are appropriate for all ages and you are  
                         invited to attend all or as many evenings as you can.  

 TOPIC DATE TIMES 
Called to be a Saint Sunday, 10/22 During Sunday Mass Homilies 

Communion Monday, 10/23 6:30 Mass, 7-8 Prayer & Reflection 

Mercy Tuesday, 10/24 6:30 Mass, 7-8 Prayer & Reflection 

Gift Wednesday, 10/25 6:30-7:30 Prayer & Reflection 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every 
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. 
All are invited to participate! 

First Saturday Rosary 
 

All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place 
(Chapel) on Saturday, October 7 at 10:30 AM. If you know  
someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite,  
please call/text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692. 

Worldwide 40 DAYS FOR LIFE Fall Campaign 
…happening now! 

 

September 27 – November 5, 2017 
40 days of prayer and fasting, peaceful vigil & outreach. 

 

Make plans to attend a pro-life presentation by MINNESOTA 
CITIZENS CONCERNED FOR LIFE (MCCL) next Saturday, Oct. 7.  
MCCL will offer a brief pro-life presentation at 11:00 AM at St. 
Philip’s.  Learn about abortion statistics, how to help pregnant 
women in need, efforts to overturn a law against assisted 
suicide, and more.  Enjoy lunch prepared by the Knights of 
Columbus. All are welcome! 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Hey High School Students! We will be going to Devotion 
Paintball on Sunday, October 8 after the 11:00 AM Mass! We 
will make sandwiches and eat lunch together at St. Philip's 
then go to Devotion! Cost is $20.00. Chaperones are much  
appreciated as well. Please let Luke know if you will be attend-
ing, at 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org  

Are You Called to Mentor? I ask that you pray for all the 
youth that attend St. Philip’s whether they are a student at the 
school, go to Mass, or attend Youth Ministry/Faith Formation. 
Also, I ask that you to pray for good Catholic men and women 
to accept the invitation to volunteer their time to walk and 
lead the youth closer to Jesus Christ. I want to give thanks to 
all the mentors who helped in the past and I want to give 
thanks for the mentors who have already accepted the call to 
lead the youth closer to Jesus Christ for this year. The world is 
in dire need of Catholic men and women to live out their 
faith. So, together let’s build God’s kingdom here at St. 
Philip’s! – Contact Luke @ 218-441-4908 if interested. 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

September 30/October 1 

Ø It’s Fall Festival weekend and A Taste of Faith permeates the 
facility. Join us for the fun and excitement. The Pumpkin 
Wagon will be in the parking lot.  Come pick out your favor-
ite pumpkins to take home and carve! 

 

Ø The fifth graders from Mr. Wavrin’s class will lead this week’s 
school Mass on Wednesday, October 4, at 8:40 AM. Come 
and learn about the Liturgy at the teaching Mass.  Please 
pray with us. 

 

Ø We have school on Monday, October 2, but other Bemidji 
Area Schools do not. Therefore, there is no bus transporta-
tion available that day. Thank you, Parents, for getting your 
children to and from school on the 2nd. The 8th graders will 
not have classes at the Middle School. 

 

Ø The sixth graders will be attending a STAR (Students Teach-
ing Attitudes of Respect) workshop at Concordia Language 
Village October 12th and 13th.  With the information and 
techniques they learn there, the students will plan lessons to 
share with students in grades K-4. What better way is there 
to learn than to teach – it’s kids teaching kids. 

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2017-2018. Go to: www.crookston.org and following the 
prompts for Safe Environment. This certification must be 
done annually and BEFORE you volunteer.   

 

Ø Stay tuned for an all new Class Notes beginning next week.  
With the many new faces at the school we will be featuring 
a different staff member each week. 

Youth Ministry and Middle & HS  Faith Formation… 
The atmosphere for the program aims to engage the youth 
through interactive programming, games, social-competitions 
and relationships. During the year, the student discovers more 
about the importance of the church, the sacraments, and a 
deeper relationship with Jesus. 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
   To Accomplish God’s Work 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of October 7/8 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Oct 7, 5:30 PM 

 

Twenty-seventh Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 8, 7:30 AM 
 

Twenty-seventh Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 8, 9:00 AM 
 

Twenty-seventh Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 8, 11:00 AM 
 

Twenty-seventh Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 8, 6:30 PM 
 

Twenty-seventh Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Hoefer Joann Gardner Jamie Hoffman HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Amy Buckanaga 
Joe Czapiewski 

Carol Schneider 
Marilynne Hodapp 

Cory Gish 
Mary Walter 

Karen Merschman 
Laura Hansen 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor HELP NEEDED Rose Fagerstrom Ernie Rall Deacon Robb Naylor 

ALTAR SERVER 

Aidan Spaeth  
  (sub req.) 
Ian Spaeth (sub req.) 
Sam Mutnansky 

Aaron Hoefer 
Kiera Hoefer 
HELP NEEDED 

Edward Froelich 
Alex Froelich 
Daniel Froelich 

Lily Larson 
Elena Peterson 
Joshua Nyberg 

Evelyn Cordts 
Jonathan Quandt 
Elizabeth Quandt 

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Patti Van Camp Joe Bofferding Karen Williams HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Terry Jones 
Trish Jones 
Cyndy Scanlan 
HELP NEEDED 
Marleen Webb 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
Mary Zigan 
Therese Johnson 
David Hoefer 
Pat Gavin (sub req.) 
Mike Hougen 
HELP NEEDED 

Nicole Kieson 
Pat Welch 
Amy Bofferding 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
Mary Varriano 
Dan Walter 
Megan Luke 
Dianna Bromaghin   
  (sub req.) 

HELP NEEDED 
Marcia Larson 
HELP NEEDED 
Chris Nyberg 
Barb Nyberg 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
Mary Scofield 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Jennifer Noble 

Michelle Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 
Deacon Robb Naylor 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Dick Lehmann 
Mark Moris 
DuWayne Schwindt 
HELP NEEDED 

D.J. Bakken 
James Wiltse 
Timothy Wiltse 
HELP NEEDED 

Mark Froelich 
Zach Froelich 
David Maus 
Bob Schlichting 

Randy Nyberg 
Mike Headlee 
Tony Schussman 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  

GREETER Frances Schmitt 
Susan Burlingame 

Jerry Sathre 
Patricia Hadrava 

Darlene Stepaniak 
Darlene Weber 

Jan Busch 
Marilyn Sundrud 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Mary Luethmers Karen Merschman   

 

 No coffee and rolls today. 
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